
  CONEJO QUIVER 

                                           MAY 2018 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The May General Membership Meeting (11:30am) & club shoot will take place per 

our normal schedule on Sunday MAY 27, 2018 

  



FROM THE EDITOR  
Welcome to the May issue of the Conejo Quiver.  As I write this, we 

just had our two-day Conejo Pacific Coast Traditional Challenge 

Tournament.  A lot of folks came out and shot it as well as helped 

out to make this a success.  Bob Bombardier, Tournament 

Chairman, needed a lot of help to make this tournament happen.  A 

special thanks to all that helped.   

With all the pictures in this issue from the Traditional, once again I 

suppose you could call this the Pacific Coast Traditional Challenge 

Issue.  

All of the irregulars are back this month including Curtis, Kurt, 

Bonnie, Cathy, and yours truly.  

Curtis Hermann latest article, “Know you Pittman-Robertson Act”, 

is definitely one you will want to check out. 

We also have the scores from both the March and April Club 

Shoots, as well as all scores to date.  Now is a good time to check 

them and make sure they look correct to you. 

So, sit back and enjoy.  Keep sticking them pointy ends in the 

target, and I’ll see you around the range.  

 

John Downey - Editor  

FROM THE DESK OF 

THE PRESIDENT  

Kurt Hoberg  

Tournament News 

We’ve just completed the 27th 

Annual Pacific Coast Archery 

Tournament.  I shot this using my not often used longbow and I had 

an amazing, fun time.  This shoot is one of the best I’ve been to in 

recent memory and I highly recommend it.  Next year, grab your 

trusty trad bow (even if that isn’t your preferred style) and come 

out and shoot some arrows with a bunch of great people.  I’m 

planning on shooting this tournament next year and would like to 

have more CVA members attend and participate. 

The following 2018 Tournaments are scheduled – there are LOTS of 

them. As always, if anyone has questions about shooting 

tournaments and participating please reach out to me, we’d love to 

have more CVA members on the podium.   

Please, if you place at a tournament let me know so I can recognize 

your achievement in this article. 

May 19th – 20th, 2018 Cotton Boll Classic, held in Tulare CA.  
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/05/19/127/-

/cotton-boll-classic  This is a two-day Star FITA event for everyone.  

This typically is hot, so prepare accordingly. For those who are 

interested in state rankings, this shoot’s standing can be swapped 

with State Indoors standing. 

June 2nd – 3rd, 2018 Senior Games Archery event, held at Woodley 

Park, Van Nuys.  http://www.pasadenaseniorcenter.org/images/sr-

games/SG-Archery-2018.pdf This is a two-day shoot, with a double 

300 round on Saturday and an American 900 round on Sunday.  

https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/05/19/127/-/cotton-boll-classic
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/05/19/127/-/cotton-boll-classic
http://www.pasadenaseniorcenter.org/images/sr-games/SG-Archery-2018.pdf
http://www.pasadenaseniorcenter.org/images/sr-games/SG-Archery-2018.pdf


This tournament is for the 50 and over crowd, and I highly 

recommend it as the shoot is always well run and a great time.  The 

900 round is the qualifier for the National Senior Games, being held 

in Albuquerque, NM this year. 

June 9-10th, California State Outdoor Championships, held at El 

Dorado Park, Long Beach. 
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/06/09/117/-/ca-

state-outdoor-championships This shoot is a two-day event, with a 

total of 144 arrows shot, plus practice.  We expect to have 

numerous CVA shooters in attendance, so register early to avoid 

not having a place.   

June 9-10th, CBH-SAA State Field Championship, held at Straight 

Arrow Bow Hunters, Redding CA.   
http://www.cbhsaa.net/Documents/EventFlyers/2018%20State%20Field

%20flyer.pdf  This is the annual CBH NFAA state shoot consisting of 

two days of shooting, 28 animal and 28 hunter targets.  For you 

field archers this one is for you.   

June 15th – 17th, SoCal Showdown, held at the Olympic Training 

Center in Chula Vista.   http://socalshowdown.org   This event is open 

to archers of all ages and consists of a 72 arrow Olympic style 

qualification round, then brackets the following days.  This draws 

many people, including Olympic archers, so if you want to have an 

Olympic style experience this is the shoot. 

July 14th, CA State Games Archery Event, held at the Olympic 

Training Center in Chula Vista.   http://www.calstategames.org/s-

archery  This event is open to archers of all ages and is a metric 900 

round. 

August 25th – 26th, 23rd Annual Grapestakes Championships, held at 

Discovery Park, Sacramento.   
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/08/25/126/-/23rd-

annual-grapestakes-tournament  This shoot is a Star FITA event for 

archers of all ages. Again, a very fun shoot, can be hot! 

September 8th – 9th, Desert Open and CA Duel Team Trials, held at 

El Dorado Park in Long Beach.   
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/08/120/-

/desert-open-ca-duel-team-trials Saturday is a 72 arrow Olympic style 

qualifier, and Sunday is a metric 900 round. The results of this 

shoot (if you register for the team) are to choose the top six FITA 

Recurve and Compound archers to shoot against Arizona and Baja, 

CA, date of that shoot TBD. 

September 22nd –23rd, Pacific Coast Championships, held at 

Discovery Park in Sacramento. 
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/22/124/-

/pacific-coast-championships This shoot is a Star FITA event for 

archers of all ages. Again, a very fun shoot, can be hot! 

October 8th-12th, 2018 Huntsman World Senior Games, held in St. 

George UT.  https://seniorgames.net/event This shoot consists of two 

days of 3D archery and two American 900 rounds held over 

another two days.  This is an amazing shoot for the over 50 crowd, 

and I highly recommend it. 

JOAD / Adult Achievement Pin Program 

No archers earned pins as of the writing of this article.  We have 

flagging participation in the program, come out and shoot for your 

next award!  If you have questions about how the program work, 

please let me know and I’ll be happy to fill you in. 

Range Maintenance and News 

The range is looking amazing due to the hard work to prep for the 

Pac Coast shoot, however the weeds are coming up.  If you have a 

https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/06/09/117/-/ca-state-outdoor-championships
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/06/09/117/-/ca-state-outdoor-championships
http://www.cbhsaa.net/Documents/EventFlyers/2018%20State%20Field%20flyer.pdf
http://www.cbhsaa.net/Documents/EventFlyers/2018%20State%20Field%20flyer.pdf
http://socalshowdown.org/
http://www.calstategames.org/s-archery
http://www.calstategames.org/s-archery
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/08/25/126/-/23rd-annual-grapestakes-tournament
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/08/25/126/-/23rd-annual-grapestakes-tournament
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/08/120/-/desert-open-ca-duel-team-trials
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/08/120/-/desert-open-ca-duel-team-trials
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/22/124/-/pacific-coast-championships
https://calarchery.net/events/icalrepeat.detail/2018/09/22/124/-/pacific-coast-championships
https://seniorgames.net/event


target lane that you have adopted, please be sure to keep it 

cleared.  

We are getting to the end of the year for work parties and hours to 

be earned.  Come out and help with maintenance of the range to 

get your hours in. 

CVA Range Security 

As I do every month, I would like to remind all members to close 

and lock the gate behind you when you enter the range and be 

sure to secure and lock the gate when you leave. 

When locking the Tournament Range gate, please put our club lock 

link-to-link so as not to lock out the County’s lock.  The County 

visits frequently to read and maintain the large water pipes 

adjacent to our gate, so if they cannot get in I get very angry phone 

calls which I don’t like getting.  So – please do not lock-out the 

County lock.  There is a picture posted on the fence right where the 

locks are that shows how to lock the chain correctly.  PLEASE take a 

moment to look at the directions and understand the process.  It 

really isn’t difficult, yet we still have members locking the chain 

incorrectly.  

All club members, please be sure to do your part to secure our 

range. 

See you on the range! 

Your President, 

Kurt 

Remember, archery is easy. Shoot a 10, do it again! 

 

FRIENDS OF CONEJO VALLEY ARCHERS 

  

  

 
  

 

 



Jim and Terrie Stankovich took 1st and 2nd places at San 

Francisco Pacifica Trad. Rendezvous 

 

Notice the new CVA Club shirt - Club pride a big hit.   Pacifica 
has a Fantastic archery range. 
 

Pacific Coast Traditional Photos 
Photos Courtesy of Joe Tischler 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Club Shoot Results 

John Downey 

Tournament Chairman 

MARCH CLUB SHOOT 

We had another nice turnout in March with 

24 archers making the round and turning in score cards.

     

NAME HSCORE SCRATCH DIVISION STYLE 

Chef Robert 569 521 A FS 

Terry Marvin 568 474 A FS 

Jim Collins 562 434 A BHFS 

Larry Price 561 470 A FS 

Oscar Melendez 558 519 A FS 

Norman Rice 556 510 GA FS 

Norman Rice 542 479 GA BHFS 

Kurt Hoberg 537 444 A FITA 

Tom Swindell 519 265 GA TRAD 

Cher Riggs 502 303 A FITA 

Wesley Richter 499 131 YA TRAD 

Bill Bachelor 492 492 A BHFS 

Robb Ramos 485 153 A TRAD 

Barbara Richter 483 218 A FSL 

Nathan Collins 480 165 Y BHFS 

John Brix 480 218 GA LB 

James Stankovich 472 228 GA LB 

Bob Bombardier 470 129 A LB 

Curtis Hermann 438 182 GA TRAD 



Tom Sheppard 438 72 A SB 

Roberto DelFrate 409 409 A BHFS 

Brent Richter 408 408 A FS 

Jim Korkosz 321 321 A FS 

Blythe Fields 154 154 Y BHFS 

 

APRIL CLUB SHOOT 

The turnout for the April shoot was a bit smaller, but some good 
shooting none the less. 
 

NAME HSCORE SCRATCH DIVISION STYLE 

Oscar Melendez 562 529 A FS 

Chef Robert 557 523 A FS 

Kurt Hoberg 545 451 A FITA 

Nathan Collins 544 262 Y BHFS 

Terry Marvin 535 454 A FS 

Jim Collins 525 408 A BHFS 

Curtis Hermann 515 248 GA TRAD 

Tom Swindell 513 269 GA TRAD 

Joe Cavaleri 511 197 GA TRAD 

James Stankovich 500 252 GA LB 

John Brix 496 231 GA LB 

Tom Sheppard 487 123 A SB 

Bill Bachelor 486 486 A BHFS 

Bob Bombardier 483 147 A LB 

Jack Rifenbark 481 481 A BHFS 

Robb Ramos 475 141 A TRAD 

Brent Richter 435 435 A FS 

 

Club Trophy (Best Five Handicapped Scores in a Shooting Style) 
We are starting to get enough scores to make this race to top for 
the Club Trophy an interesting one. 
 

NAME HSCORE AVG STYLE 

Oscar Melendez 551.6 FS 

Chef Robert 530.8 FS 

Terry Marvin 522.6 FS 

Jim Collins 508.6 BHFS 

Nathan Collins 464.8 BHFS 

 

Perpetual Trophy (Best 10 Scratch Scores) 
Still early with a lot of club shoots to go 

NAME SCRATCH 

TOTAL 

STYLE AVG 

Oscar Melendez 3069 FS 511.5 

Terry Marvin 2706 FS 451.0 

Chef Robert 2517 FS 503.4 

Jim Collins 2478 BHFS 413.0 

Norman Rice 2013 FS 503.3 

 

Golden Ager Trophy (Best Three Handicapped Scores) 
It is still early with a lot of club shoots left in the year. 
 

NAME HSCORE AVG STYLE 

Norman Rice 516.7 FS 

Tom Swindell 508.7 TRAD 

Curtis Hermann 502.7 TRAD 

 



ALL SCORES TO DATE 

Name Division 
Scratch 
Score Style Handicap 

Handicap  
Score Date Shot 

Oscar Melendez A   529 FS    33 562 4/22/2018 

Chef Robert A   523 FS    34 557 4/22/2018 

Kurt Hoberg A   451 FITA  94 545 4/22/2018 

Nathan Collins Y   262 BHFS  282 544 4/22/2018 

Terry Marvin A   454 FS    81 535 4/22/2018 

Jim Collins A   408 BHFS  117 525 4/22/2018 

Curtis Hermann GA  248 TRAD  267 515 4/22/2018 

Tom Swindell GA  269 TRAD  244 513 4/22/2018 

Joe Cavaleri GA  197 TRAD  314 511 4/22/2018 

James Stankovich GA  252 LB    248 500 4/22/2018 

John Brix GA  231 LB    265 496 4/22/2018 

Tom Sheppard A   123 SB    364 487 4/22/2018 

Bill Bachelor A   486 BHFS  0 486 4/22/2018 

Bob Bombardier A   147 LB    336 483 4/22/2018 

Jack Rifenbark A   481 BHFS  0 481 4/22/2018 

Robb Ramos A   141 TRAD  334 475 4/22/2018 

Brent Richter A   435 FS    0 435 4/22/2018 

Chef Robert A   521 FS    48 569 3/25/2018 

Terry Marvin A   474 FS    94 568 3/25/2018 

Jim Collins A   434 BHFS  128 562 3/25/2018 

Larry Price A   470 FS    91 561 3/25/2018 

Oscar Melendez A   519 FS    39 558 3/25/2018 

Norman Rice GA  510 FS    46 556 3/25/2018 

Norman Rice GA  479 BHFS  63 542 3/25/2018 

Kurt Hoberg A   444 FITA  93 537 3/25/2018 

Tom Swindell GA  265 TRAD  254 519 3/25/2018 

Cher Riggs A   303 FITA  199 502 3/25/2018 

Wesley Richter YA  131 TRAD  368 499 3/25/2018 

Bill Bachelor A   492 BHFS  0 492 3/25/2018 

Robb Ramos A   153 TRAD  332 485 3/25/2018 

Barbara Richter A   218 FSL   265 483 3/25/2018 

John Brix GA  218 LB    262 480 3/25/2018 

Nathan Collins Y   165 BHFS  315 480 3/25/2018 

James Stankovich GA  228 LB    244 472 3/25/2018 

Bob Bombardier A   129 LB    341 470 3/25/2018 

Curtis Hermann GA  182 TRAD  256 438 3/25/2018 

Tom Sheppard A   72 SB    366 438 3/25/2018 

Roberto DelFrate A   409 BHFS  0 409 3/25/2018 

Brent Richter A   408 FS    0 408 3/25/2018 

Jim Korkosz A   321 FS    0 321 3/25/2018 

Blythe Fields Y   154 BHFS  0 154 3/25/2018 

Chef Robert A   512 FS    55 567 2/25/2018 

Oscar Melendez A   511 FS    50 561 2/25/2018 

Cher Riggs A   366 FITA  194 560 2/25/2018 

Terry Marvin A   450 FS    98 548 2/25/2018 

Norman Rice GA  500 FS    47 547 2/25/2018 

Jim Collins A   401 BHFS  130 531 2/25/2018 

Nathan Collins Y   195 BHFS  318 513 2/25/2018 

James Stankovich GA  270 LB    231 501 2/25/2018 

John Brix GA  239 LB    259 498 2/25/2018 

Tom Swindell GA  232 TRAD  261 493 2/25/2018 

Joe Cavaleri GA  164 TRAD  326 490 2/25/2018 

Norman Rice GA  484 BHFS  0 484 2/25/2018 

Bob Bombardier A   144 LB    339 483 2/25/2018 

Tom Sheppard A   122 SB    361 483 2/25/2018 



Curtis Hermann GA  248 TRAD  234 482 2/25/2018 

Robb Ramos A   134 TRAD  331 465 2/25/2018 

Larry Price A   463 FS    0 463 2/25/2018 

Kurt Hoberg A   431 FITA  0 431 2/25/2018 

Roberto DelFrate A   424 BHFS  0 424 2/25/2018 

Ron Tripe GA  422 BHFS  0 422 2/25/2018 

Rose Hoberg A   286 FITA  0 286 2/25/2018 

Jeffrey Del Bosque A   141 LB    0 141 2/25/2018 

Aidan Del Bosque C   135 LB    0 135 2/25/2018 

Jaiden Jockisch C   101 TRAD  0 101 2/25/2018 

Catherine Cavadini A   66 TRAD  0 66 2/25/2018 

Oscar Melendez A   503 FS    46 549 1/28/2018 

Curtis Hermann GA  290 TRAD  221 511 1/28/2018 

John Brix GA  240 LB    270 510 1/28/2018 

Norman Rice GA  500 FS    0 500 1/28/2018 

Terry Marvin A   405 FS    94 499 1/28/2018 

Tom Swindell GA  234 TRAD  260 494 1/28/2018 

Robb Ramos A   149 TRAD  336 485 1/28/2018 

Jim Collins A   365 BHFS  119 484 1/28/2018 

Tom Sheppard A   112 SB    370 482 1/28/2018 

Norman Rice GA  481 BHFS  0 481 1/28/2018 

Chef Robert A   468 FS    0 468 1/28/2018 

Bob Bombardier A   130 LB    333 463 1/28/2018 

Cher Riggs A   266 FITA  194 460 1/28/2018 

Larry Price A   407 FS    0 407 1/28/2018 

Nathan Collins Y   138 BHFS  269 407 1/28/2018 

Oscar ???? A   363 BHFS  0 363 1/28/2018 

James Stankovich GA  267 LB    0 267 1/28/2018 

Joe Tischler A   230 FSL   0 230 1/28/2018 

Joe Cavaleri GA  142 TRAD  0 142 1/28/2018 

Clark Pentico A   513 FS    0 513 12/17/2017 

Oscar Melendez A   479 FS    0 479 12/17/2017 

Doritina Pentico A   477 FS    0 477 12/17/2017 

Terry Marvin A   460 FS    0 460 12/17/2017 

Clark Pentico A   455 BHFS  0 455 12/17/2017 

Erik Hammerquist A   444 BHFS  0 444 12/17/2017 

Jim Collins A   429 BHFS  0 429 12/17/2017 

Connor Richter A   360 FS    0 360 12/17/2017 

Cher Riggs A   322 FITA  0 322 12/17/2017 

Curtis Hermann GA  263 TRAD  0 263 12/17/2017 

Tom Swindell GA  236 TRAD  0 236 12/17/2017 

John Brix GA  231 LB    0 231 12/17/2017 

Barbara Richter A   224 FSL   0 224 12/17/2017 

Robb Ramos A   155 TRAD  0 155 12/17/2017 

Nathan Collins Y   154 BHFS  0 154 12/17/2017 

Bob Bombardier A   134 LB    0 134 12/17/2017 

Xavier Pentico C   120 TRAD  0 120 12/17/2017 

Tom Sheppard A   93 SB    0 93 12/17/2017 

Wesley Richter YA  80 TRAD  0 80 12/17/2017 

Oscar Melendez A   528 FS    0 528 11/26/2017 

Clark Pentico A   522 FS    0 522 11/26/2017 

Norman Rice GA  503 FS    0 503 11/26/2017 

Chef Robert A   493 FS    0 493 11/26/2017 

Terry Marvin A   463 FS    0 463 11/26/2017 

Kurt Hoberg A   458 FITA  0 458 11/26/2017 

Jim Collins A   441 BHFS  0 441 11/26/2017 

Nathan Collins Y   380 BHFS  0 380 11/26/2017 

Cher Riggs A   366 FITA  0 366 11/26/2017 



Curtis Hermann GA  300 TRAD  0 300 11/26/2017 

James Stankovich GA  277 LB    0 277 11/26/2017 

Barbara Richter A   246 FSL   0 246 11/26/2017 

Tom Swindell GA  237 TRAD  0 237 11/26/2017 

John Brix GA  200 LB    0 200 11/26/2017 

Jeffrey Del Bosque A   197 LB    0 197 11/26/2017 

Joe Tischler A   170 BHFSL 0 170 11/26/2017 

Bob Bombardier A   169 LB    0 169 11/26/2017 

Joe Cavaleri GA  155 TRAD  0 155 11/26/2017 

Robb Ramos A   118 TRAD  0 118 11/26/2017 

Catherine Cavadini A   91 TRAD  0 91 11/26/2017 

Wesley Richter YA  89 TRAD  0 89 11/26/2017 

Tom Sheppard A   88 SB    0 88 11/26/2017 

 
 
 

 

A Few Upcoming National Events of Note 

2018 U.S. National Field Championships and World Field Team Trials, June 7-10, 
2018 

• Late registration starts: May 25, 2018 
• Deadline for registration: May 30, 2018 
• Event details and registration: www.usarchery.org 

2018 Doinker SoCal Showdown and Youth Olympic Games Trials; June 15-18, 2018 

• Late registration starts: May 25, 2018 
• Deadline for registration: June 1, 2018 

Participants in the Youth Olympic Games trials need to be registered as a Recurve 
Cadet. Contact USA Archery if you need to change your registration 
at: events@usarchery.org 

• Event details and registration: www.socalshowdown.org 
2018 JOAD National Target Championships; July 11-15, 2018 

• Late registration starts: June 21, 2018 
• Deadline for registration: June 27, 2018 
• Event details and registration: 2018 JOAD Outdoor Nationals 
• Join us for 5 days of fun that includes an Ice Cream Social and autograph 

signing with Mackenzie Brown, Reo Wilde and Andre Shelby, 2 
qualification rounds, elimination rounds and team rounds on the final day. 

134th U.S. National Target Championships, U.S. Open and first round of World 
Archery Championships/Pam Am Games – U.S. Team Trials. 

• Registration: NOW OPEN 
• Late registration starts: July 19, 2018 
• Deadline for registration: July 25, 2018 
• Event details and registration links: 134th National Target Champs 

2018 Traditional Archery Championships; August 18-19, 2018 

• Event details and registration: 2018 Traditional Archery  
2018 Buckeye Classic; August 24-26, 2018 

• Registration:  NOW OPEN 
• Late registration starts: August 2, 2018 
• Deadline for registration:  August 10, 2018 
• Event details and registration links:  www.buckeyeclassic.org 

USAA Coach Symposium; October 19-21, 2018 

• Event details and registration links: www.usarchery.org 

 
 
 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmandrillapp.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%2F30962987%2Fwww.teamusa.org%3Fp%3DeyJzIjoiMUUwYlBZNjNRSGNDd1h6ZE1nU0UxRm52X2JRIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDk2Mjk4NyxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL3d3dy50ZWFtdXNhLm9yZ1xcXC91c2EtYXJjaGVyeVxcXC90b3VybmFtZW50XFxcL25hdGlvbmFsLXRvdXJuYW1lbnRzXFxcL25hdGlvbmFsLWZpZWxkXCIsXCJpZFwiOlwiY2VlYjA1YTk5YTFkNDliMjg3NjY3ZmRmNGM1MGJkMjBcIixcInVybF9pZHNcIjpbXCJkNGI3NWYwZTMzZjczM2Q1Njc4ZTQ0NmQxYWRkMjc4ZjA5N2ViYTZiXCJdfSJ9&data=01%7C01%7Cdowneyj%40metro.net%7C527ab88e2c9842ad899808d5c1b39bae%7Cab57129bdbfd4cacaa77fc74c40364af%7C0&sdata=%2BYTTADaWEAgn6x02JLUiyWV61%2BYuqLoLGEQ37HFcR6Y%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmandrillapp.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%2F30962987%2Fwww.usarchery.org%3Fp%3DeyJzIjoiYS1xSGlNTlJWNXRkdWtfbXc3NFJUQnNLMEc4IiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDk2Mjk4NyxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwOlxcXC9cXFwvd3d3LnVzYXJjaGVyeS5vcmdcIixcImlkXCI6XCJjZWViMDVhOTlhMWQ0OWIyODc2NjdmZGY0YzUwYmQyMFwiLFwidXJsX2lkc1wiOltcImMzNDQ2MWRmODkzZjA1ZWQyZWYwOTVlOTQ0NjRiNGViNjE5NDk3NDZcIl19In0&data=01%7C01%7Cdowneyj%40metro.net%7C527ab88e2c9842ad899808d5c1b39bae%7Cab57129bdbfd4cacaa77fc74c40364af%7C0&sdata=5JKouNHYw5xd0KdogRSiWVKzcgiDbKHXTJidhmtXbPE%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmandrillapp.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%2F30962987%2Fusarchery.org%3Fp%3DeyJzIjoiRjRBVmx3VGM4Qy13MTdWTnNkaUpnb1A3X3hvIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDk2Mjk4NyxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwOlxcXC9cXFwvZXZlbnRzQHVzYXJjaGVyeS5vcmdcIixcImlkXCI6XCJjZWViMDVhOTlhMWQ0OWIyODc2NjdmZGY0YzUwYmQyMFwiLFwidXJsX2lkc1wiOltcImY4MDRhNmM2ZGEzYWVkMjA4YWUwOGIzNGQ4ZmRkOGJkOTkzM2RlYTRcIl19In0&data=01%7C01%7Cdowneyj%40metro.net%7C527ab88e2c9842ad899808d5c1b39bae%7Cab57129bdbfd4cacaa77fc74c40364af%7C0&sdata=5aWp%2FzwmWvTOF3pQd2UCZHCM3KRVO7%2Fl5H6Q20nL14s%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmandrillapp.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%2F30962987%2Fwww.socalshowdown.org%3Fp%3DeyJzIjoiZlJpMlRRQ1JNVHVwbmV6cWVSZE9qcVBlZWZJIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDk2Mjk4NyxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwOlxcXC9cXFwvd3d3LnNvY2Fsc2hvd2Rvd24ub3JnXCIsXCJpZFwiOlwiY2VlYjA1YTk5YTFkNDliMjg3NjY3ZmRmNGM1MGJkMjBcIixcInVybF9pZHNcIjpbXCI3ODVlMDI1NzQwY2UzYTYxYTUyYTE4MDk3ODg4MmMwYWVlNWFkNDdjXCJdfSJ9&data=01%7C01%7Cdowneyj%40metro.net%7C527ab88e2c9842ad899808d5c1b39bae%7Cab57129bdbfd4cacaa77fc74c40364af%7C0&sdata=p%2FxPM0O03qqrs0C0LXEuZ2alyxxRd6OyR7WP6r9Onqg%3D&reserved=0
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CATHY’S CORNER 
 
So far this club year members have volunteered 4067 hours.  This 
month alone members have spent 691 hours of their time helping 
keep the club operating smoothly and every hour is appreciated. 
Hours were spent preparing for and executing the Traditional 
Tournament, keeping things running smoothly at the Saturday 
public session, managing the JOAD program, writing articles for the 
quiver, managing the recycling, and maintaining the range.  Every 
hour and every effort is needed and much appreciated.  
 
A special thank you to everyone who helped make the traditional 
shoot happen.  It took a lot of work.  The commitment was 
astounding.  There were people who signed up for a morning job 
and staying all day because the help was needed.  And those who 
signed up for one job and were flexible enough to move to another 
spot that was vacant.  Some came at 6am and stayed till the work 
was done at 4pm.  Some signed up to work at 2 but responded to a 
text and came in at noon to help with take down.  Some spent 
hours helping Bob prepare the range for the shoot.  I am proud to 
be associated with the members of this club.  
 
We need lots of help at the range beautification day, the first 
Saturday in June, 6/2.  If Sunday is better for you, Richard Mason 
will be leading a work party at the tournament range on June 10, 
weed abatement, tree maintenance and general cleanup will be 
the focus.  We will also be having a work party to change out the 
bales at the public session range, the date has not been set yet.  
We continue to need arrows fletched, anyone who wants to 
volunteer on any Saturday at the Public Session is invited to just 
show up.  We have the equipment and will train you if you do not 
know how, just come to the bin. 
 
The end of the club year is fast approaching, all work hours must be 
logged by 9/15/18 in order to count toward your commitment if 

you signed up as a working member.  Some of you need hours to 
honor that commitment and 4 opportunities are available soon, see 
above.  If you cannot make one of those, do you have a plan?  I am 
available to help you figure it out call, text, email or see me at the 
range.  
 
Cathy Linson 
Volunteer Coordinator 
Cmlinson@yahoo.com 
805-791-5102 
 

From the Desk of the Vice 

President and Membership 

Chair 

 

I am combining my articles this month to 

talk about our appreciation of and the 

value of our volunteers and the importance and process of volunteers 

who are short hours they committed to with their memberships. 

I would like to thank everyone for your help volunteering over the past 

few months in the various roles and activities the club has been through 

this club year. We’ve been busy running four separate official 

tournaments, six Beautification Parties (to this date), 5 Public Open 

Session Range Beautification Parties, weekly Public Open Sessions, 3D 

Range work parties and continual walk in opportunities.  

Most everyone has been active and busy and will easily accomplish their 

commitment but we are seeing many members who agreed to a 

“Working” Membership but have not yet put in all of their hours. Out of 

the 136 committed memberships. There are still 61 memberships that 

are short hours for the year. Some only have 1 or 2 hours left to finish 

while 27 memberships have no accrued hours. 

mailto:Cmlinson@yahoo.com
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I have recently had many members contact me directly asking how they 

can still get their hours in. Unfortunately, as the year moves towards the 

end I have less items for people to do. We have finished all of the 

tournaments that will count towards this year and so the main way to still 

get hours will be the last two Beautification Parties in June and August, a 

bale replacement party at the Public Session Range (to be scheduled 

soon), and a very badly needed fletching party during a Public Open 

Session (also to be scheduled shortly. 

All of the required hours are due by the end of the day of September 15th. 

I think it is important for me to remind everyone that if hours are not 

FULLY met whether you are 1 hour or 12 hours short, you are short, and 

will be required to pay your full required Maintenance Fee for the year as 

per your Membership Agreement. This fee will need to be cleared before 

you can renew and your membership will convert to a ‘Non- Working 

Membership’ for the next year.  

I hope that we can all plan to succeed to fulfill these commitments. We 

have logged in over 4000 volunteer hours and there’s always more to do! 

Please watch out for the email announcements for any further 

opportunities. 

 

Membership Anniversaries   March 2018 

Congratulation to our members with anniversaries this month. 

Keith Murphy – Life Member – 16 years 

Mike Keena – 10 years 

March Freedman – 10 years 

Edward Lerma – 6 years 

Peter Burdi – 5 years 

John Barrow – 5 years 

Michael Davis – 5 years 

Steve Nichols -  1 year 

Thanks for supporting the club through your memberships, volunteer 

hours and maintenance fees. 

 

See you on the range! 

Bonnie  

 

ELECTIONS INFORMATION 

It seems like a way off still but we do need to start planning for the end of 

the club year and upcoming elections. It’s all about the requirements of 

the timing of voting and making sure we are ready for ballots to be 

received back for counting at the September General Membership 

Meeting which means that final nominations will be accepted at the 

August meeting and ballots will be mailed out at that time. This means 

that through June and July we are looking for a nomination committee to 

reach out to the membership.  

Nomination Procedure.  The President is responsible for appointing a 

nomination committee, consisting of 3 or more members, not less than 

two (2) months prior to the annual meeting to be held each 

September.  (June-July) It is the duty of the nominating committee to 

nominate one or more candidates for each office and the three (3) 

expiring seats on the Board of Directors.   The proposed nominees should 

be announced at the August general meeting.  During this meeting, 

nominations may also be made from the floor by any senior member. 

Nominees must have been a member of the Club for at least one (1) year 

and must accept the nomination to be put on the ballot. The membership 

will elect the officers and directors so nominated at the September 

General Meeting, or at any special meeting of the members called by the 

Board of Directors.  A member in good standing may be nominated for 

one (1) or more offices but can accept only one (1) nomination for any 

elected position. 



Tenure in Office.  The officers and directors of this Club shall be elected 

each year and shall take office the first meeting in October.  Officers shall 

hold office for one year and until their successors are elected and 

installed in office.  Directors shall be elected for staggered two (2) year 

terms; three (3) in each even numbered year (to be served during the 

ensuing odd numbered year), and three (3) in each odd numbered year 

(to be served during the ensuing even numbered year. 

The treasurer is an appointed position. 

So far, we have received nominations that have been accepted for the 

following positions: 

Officers 

President – Kurt Hoberg 

Vice President – Bonnie Marshall 

Secretary – OPEN 

Directors 

Bill Glaser 

Kevin Cloepfil 

Mike Keena 

Directors already in position to serve the second year of their two-year 

term and cannot be nominated are: Cathy Linson, Lee Glaser and Bryan 

Tanger 

Please reach out to any Board member if you might be interested in 

serving on the nomination committee or running for a Board position!  

 

US ARCHERY LEVEL 2 CERTIFICATION COURSE                                            

(US Archery approved Certification Program) 

DATE:   May 27, 2018 Sunday 

TIME:   9:00 AM - 8:00 PM 

REQUIREMENTS: To be “certified” upon completion and passing of 

the EXAM participant must meet the following 

requirements: 

   Be a US Archery member 

                      Complete a Background Check 

        Complete and pass the online Safe Sports 

MINIMUM AGE: 18 years old 

REGISTRATION: Must register on or before May 12, 2018.  

Registration may close at any time. 

There are eight seats open to the general public. 

REGISTRATION:  Register at register@archerscave.com 

COURSE FEES:  $40.00 Training Booklet 

$180.00 Course fees 

   $220.00 Total Cost 

   FEES ARE NON-REFUNDABLE 

INSTRUCTOR: A Certified US Archery Level 4 Coach.  

Equipment provided. 

Bring your own lunch.  Snacks and refreshments provided. 

For question’s please contact June Montenegro at 

june@archerscave.com or at 818-631-4337. 

 

mailto:june@archerscave.com


New Survival Class by Bryan Tanger 

Reduced price for Conejo Members 

 

 

Know you Pittman-

Robertson Act   

A column for the “Conejo Quiver” 

by Curtis Hermann 

May 2018 

 

Americans love our wild game, some take responsibility for the 

financial cost, others do not. 

 

Archers are among those who have chosen to help pay for the 

expenses acquired when wildlife habitat is acquired or in need of 

improvement, when an endangered species is in need of help, and 

even for programs that help to educate the public in these matters.  

We do so without complaint and maintain pride in the results we 

have had a hand in for the last sixty-eight years that we have been 

a part of the Pittman-Robertson Act.   

 

If you are a hunting archer you are most likely acquainted with the 

basics of this act.  If you are a target archer you may not know that 

you are helping with this effort to preserve, protect and to expand 

America’s wildlife.  Regardless of your choices of how you enjoy 

archery you should be knowledgeable on the effects that your 

sport has had in helping wildlife in America, so here is a brief 

history of this one important aspect of your archery world. 



The P-R act is born- 

During the Great Depression (Feb.3, 1936) President Franklin 

Roosevelt held the very first North American Wildlife Conference. 

Addressing a crowd of over 2,000 conservationists, he opened with 

“My purpose is to bring together individuals, organizations, and 

agencies interested in the restoration and conservation of wildlife 

resources.”  Three days of hard work later the newly formed 

“wildlife conservation movement” outlined a series of goals.  The 

second item on that agenda was to acquire for the purpose of 

conservation “adequate financial support from public funds.”  A 

year later in 1937, President Roosevelt signed into law the Wildlife 

Restoration Act, which, amazingly went from introduction to 

signature in just 93 days. It was dubbed the Pittman-Robertson Act 

after the lead sponsors of the bill, Sen. Key Pittman (NV) and Rep. 

Absalom Willis Robertson (VA). 

 

The idea was simple and the application pragmatic, “user pays, 

public benefits” utilized the existing excise taxes on the sale of 

firearms and ammunition that would be directed toward “hunter 

education, public target ranges, wildlife refuges, research, private 

and public habitat management, and public access to land through 

land acquisition and easements.  

 

This sweeping reform defined the era that included for formation 

of The Wildlife Society, the Duck Stamp Act, and the U.S. 

Endangered Species Act. In 1950 the Dingell-Johnson Act, the 

fishing equivalent of Pittman-Robertson was passed and archery 

gear excise tax was added to the Pittman-Robertson Act.  

 

During the next eight decades the benefit to the American people 

has reaped some amazing awards.  Last year alone (2017) provided 

$629 million dollars from P-R Funds, paid for by 11.5 million 

hunters and an even larger number of fishermen. These men and 

women sportsman only represent about 4% of the U.S. population. 

Since its inception, it has created over $18 Billion dollars to protect, 

enhance and preserve wildlife in America.  However, these 

numbers are down from the high years of 1982 ($17 million) or 

2011 ($14 million), so the idea now is to expand the tax base to 

those other sports that have been given a free ride to enjoy the 

benefits provided by the hunters and fishermen all these decades.  

Today the “Backpack Tax” has entered the conversation which 

would include hikers, mountain bikers, climbers, skiers, 

snowboarders, campers, runners, and, well, pretty much anyone 

who goes outside. Unfortunately, the (OIA) Outdoor Industry 

Association whose board features the prominent members like REI, 

Patagonia and Smartwool have been fighting the idea of their 

outdoor customers paying their fair share towards the saving of our 

wildlife, public land and waters. The OIA says that they already pay 



$40 Billion in taxes and very high tariffs on the goods that they 

manufacture overseas, that a portion of the $40 Billion should be 

set aside for conservation of public lands and waters, but they do 

not propose that a congressman or senator should introduce such a 

bill. The Pittman-Robertson tax is placed on the manufacturer so 

the end user does not see it (it is passed on to you through the cost 

of equipment) and it would be the same for others outdoor 

adventurers.  Hunters and fishermen have been supporting the 

conservation success America has made for eight decades without 

complaint, it is time that the other users who benefit from our 

expense join the team and continue the great work that is the 

“North American Model of Wildlife Restoration and Protection” the 

single finest wildlife program ever devised to help our planet 

survive.  

 

As an archer you should know that you are helping to fund a 

program that supports 50 state agency’s managing 464 million 

acres of land and 50,000 employees and that may be even more 

important than hitting the gold, well --- maybe? Believe me 

America’s wildlife and hunting community appreciate your help in 

carrying on the tradition. 

 

Till’ next month, remember “Life is Better Outdoors” 

Curtis 

ADOPT-A-TARGET (CVA Roving Range)  

While Keith Murphy is on hiatus, Tom Sheppard and John 

Heaney have stepped up to the plate to fill in. 

 

Almost all of the target lanes have been adopted.  If 

interested in adopting one you can contact one of the 

Board Members. 

  Jbd 

 

Target

t Distance Adopter 

1 35 yrd fan field 36 yrd fan hunter Ben Shirley 

2 30 yrd. field 32 yrd hunter Ben Shirley 

3 20 yrd. field 19walk-up hunter Laura & Cory Riggs 

4 35 ft. walk-up field 11 yrd hunter Cher Riggs 

5 

80 yrd. walk-up field 70 yrd. walk-up 

hunter Norm Rice 

6 25 yrd field 28 yrd. fan hunter Laura & Cory Riggs 

7 55 yrd field 53 yrd walk-up hunter Jim Collins 

8 45 yrd walk-up field 44 yrd hunter Jim Collins 

9 15 yrd. field 15 yrd. walk-up hunter Ron Riley 

10 65 yrd. field 64 yrd. walk-up hunter Steve Price 

11 40 yrd field 40 yrd. Hunter Steve Price 



12 60 yrd field 58 yrd. walk-up Jackie Rice 

13 45 yrd field 23 yrd. walk-up hunter B. McReady 

14 50 yrd. field 48 yrd walk-up hunter Ron Tripe 

15 45 yrd. walk-up field 44 yrd. hunter Ruth Haskins 

16 50 yrd. field 48 yrd. hunter Julio Durado 

17 20 yrd field 19 yrd. walk-up hunter Clark Pentico 

18 

80 yrd. walk-up field 70 yrd walk-up 

hunter Jim Lowry 

19 55 yrd. field 53 yrd. walk-up hunter Wayne Williams 

20 25 yrd. field 28 yrd. fan hunter Wayne Williams 

21 35 yrd. fan field 36 yrd fan hunter 
 

22 30 yrd. field 32 yrd. fan hunter  

23 35 ft. walk-up field 11 yrd. Hunter 

Rose and Kurt 

Hoberg 

24 45 yrd. field 23 yrd. walk-up hunter Steve Nickols 

25 65 yrd. field 64 yrd. walk-up hunter Henry Marenco 

26 60 yrd field 58 yrd. walk-up Oscar Melendez 

27 15 yrd. field 15 yrd. walk-up hunter Lois Price 

28 40 yrd. field 40 yrd. hunter Chuck Thurber 

 
20-40 yd practice butts 

 

 
20 yd practice butts running pig Lois Price 

 

 

Your CVA Officers       
 

President Kurt Hoberg (805) 552-9934 

Vice President Bonnie Marshall  (805) 379-8721 

Secretary John Downey (805) 527-4894 

Treasurer Cher Riggs 
 

Board Members Cathy Linson 

Dave Dragan 

Lee Glaser 

Mike Keena  

Bryan Tanger 

Bill Davis 

Kevin Cloepfil 

(805) 791-5102 

(805) 218-5912 

 

(805) 527-4585 

(805) 915-7347 

 

(805) 390-1059 

Range Captain Keith Murphy (805) 558-9312 

3D Range Captain Bryan Tanger 805) 915-7347 

Publicity Chair David Jockisch (805) 217-1356 

Editor / Tournament Chair John Downey (805) 527-4894 

CVA Answering Service   (805) 530-1339 

Past-President & whatever  

we need him to do guy 

Clark Pentico  (805-630-1749 

 


